
As we reflect on 2020, it was one of many 
unprecedented events and circumstances for 
all, both personally and professionally in one 
way or another. While being physically distant, 
we tried to remain connected, and so here we 
are to share some great stories that were 
created through sheer resilience and passion of 
our young Pakistani entrepreneurs and 
dedication of the Shell Tameer team to support 
them.

Much of the year was spent in trying to 
innovate old ways of working, assessing the 
changing entrepreneurial landscape and the 
host of new challenges it brought and 
evaluating how to best extend our support. We 
were able to redesign our implementation 
strategies to make things happen that initially 
seemed next to impossible.

We hope that the initiatives taken last year 
enable our young entrepreneurs excel in their 
endeavors. By going virtual with our 
programme, we have been able to increase its 
outreach and impact.

We wish you a prosperous, safe and healthy 
year ahead. Happy reading!

Afshan Pasha

Shell Tameer Programme Manager
Shell Pakistan Limited
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